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Earlier this month, the Trillium Lakelands
District School Board distributed a memo
from the Ministry of Education telling
parents that all teachers in Ontario had
received mandatory training in how to best
deliver virtual programming.

Sinead Fegan, board communications
officer, in an email to The Advocate received
Jan. 15, shared that the training that took

place for TLDSB staff on the Sept. 2, 3 and
Nov. 20 PD Days was not mandatory,
drawing into question the veracity of the
statements made by the education minister
to the contrary.

When released originally on Jan. 6, this
memo brought an immediate negative

response from the teachers’ union
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